'60 Minutes

September 2011

Greetings, Classmates

Where has the summer gone? Do the seasons seem to just fly by? Perhaps it's our age. At least we're all in the same boat.

You'll notice this newsletter is a scaled-back version. Our class treasury needs help after our big, wonderful 50th reunion. It's very important to have an annual mailing to keep our addresses up-to-date. We ask for address correction so that we are notified of address changes. This adds to the normal cost of printing and mailing.

If you feel comfortable making a donation to the newsletter fund, please send a check, payable to West High Class of 1960 to **Jeanne Lorimer Moren**, 100 Wisconsin Avenue #1104, Madison, WI 53703. A donation of any size will be very much appreciated.

Sadly, there are several deaths to report. We are very grateful when spouses or family members take the time to notify us of classmate deaths. If obituaries are not printed in the Madison paper we would not be aware of the loss. To see obituaries, go to our class web page,

http://members.cox.net/classof60/ Scroll down and click on Remembrances. Click on the flower icon next to the classmate name to see the obit. Though these friends are gone, they live on in our fond memories.

Our 50th Reunion Directories and DVDs are still available to purchase. Contact me for details.

Take care and keep in touch!

Elaine Statz Penpek P.O. Box 241 Egg Harbor, WI 54209 empenpek@hotmail.com

In Memorium

John M. Drake died on November 13, 2008 in Dayton, NV. He moved to Nevada to be near his son and to play golf. He is survived by sons John Jr. and Jason. Our thanks to John Jr. for this information.

Richard E. Glissendorf died December 12, 2007 in Payson, AZ. He worked for General Motors in Janesville, WI for several years. He had a passion for driving and fixing up antique cars. He is survived by his children, Kimberly Ann, Richard Jr, Todd Alan and four grandchildren.

Janet Hillestad Cnare Gates died October 18, 2010. She married Gordon Cnare in 1963, lived in St. Louis and Seattle, graduated from The University of Washington in 1968. She married Robert Gates in 1974 and he predeceased her in 2004. Janet is survived by daughter Tracy (Greg) Kramer, stepson Robin Gates, brother Warren (Julie) Hillestad and three grandchildren.

James Lampa succumbed to cancer on May 19, 2010. His wife Beverly of DeBary, FL writes "He is in a better place and not hurting anymore. I miss him every day."

Sandra Vanderhoef Stull passed away suddenly on January 8, 2011, at home. She worked for the Wisconsin Dept. of Industry, Labor and Human Relations for 39 years. She married Jerry Stull in 1964. She enjoyed boating, animals, and was an avid Badgers and Packers fan. She is survived by her husband Jerry, daughter Robin (John) Elliott and three grandchildren.

Do You Remember?

There is a Facebook group titled "If You Grew Up in Madison You Remember..." Here are some examples you might remember:

Clyde Coffee on WISM Radio Fireworks on July 4 at Vilas Park Pigeonhole parking at Manchesters Bubblers at Vilas Park Italian Village pizza on State Street Football games at Breese Stevens Field Camel rides at Vilas Zoo Lunch counters at Rennebohm's Drugs Big Sky Drive-in Trampolines at Vitense Golfland Champale in red glasses at Paisan's Class night at The Chanticleer Class night skits – Anything Goes Milk delivered by a milkman Watching American Bandstand after school State basketball tournaments at the Field House Christmas concerts in the State Capitol Toboggan run at Hoyt Park Ice skating at Vilas lagoon Taking the pep club bus to football games

I'm sure you could add many of your own. It was great growing up in Madison when we did. You could walk anywhere and feel safe.

Happy memories!